
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER - HOWELL FUMC - OCTOBER 2020  

Dear Members and Friends of Howell FUMC, 

With great joy I write to you as fellow family in Christ. I consider these letters as a chance to huddle together to 
strategize about the future. 

I have now been with you three months. With all of us hiding behind necessary masks it has been a huge undertaking. 
How do I get to know you when learning your faces is such a challenge? I am not sure I have made three months or 
even three weeks’ worth of progress. Together we press on. 

A highlight of my time here has been the many listening sessions. I have attended eight in the recent weeks. I have 
gathered for seven in person and one zoom meeting. The clear message I am learning about Howell FUMC is that this 
church is both welcoming and loving. Worship with quality music is both a priority and a reality here. Though the 
church is made of individual parts there is a unity of fellowship. You are aware that FUMC is too great a gift not to 
share. You long for many others to experience God’s love in this place, just as you have. You especially long to reach 
younger generations. You have made that a priority. Deep down you understand that you will never look anyone in 
the eye whom God does not love. Your passion for making disciples is an inspiration. 

Moving forward we will continue to creak back to life. Like Lazarus, raising from the dead, our resurrection will take 
time. There are more “grave clothes” to remove. In the process of coming back to life we will still look to the needs of 
others before our own. That means we will still follow the COVID protocols of social distancing, hand washing and the 
wearing of face masks at all times in our building. 

We are coming to life through: 

Increasing our limited office hours 
Continuing with three limited capacity Sunday Services 
Continue to broadcast our online services through Facebook Live and our Web page 
Our prayer chain continues to remain open 
I can be reached by phone 24/7 for support at (616) 307-9765 
I will continue to meet with you twice daily on Facebook Live and our Web page with “Pastor Scott on the 8’s”. 
We will be offering zoom Bible Studies to help with personal growth. 

The good news is that each week our virtual services are viewed on Facebook over 400 times. Our Sunday Services 
continue to draw first-time guests who are seeking God. There is a deep spiritual hunger all around us. Please keep 
Howell FUMC in your prayers as we navigate the days and months ahead.                                       - Pastor Scott  



Stephen 
Ministry 
So encourage each other and build each other 

up, just as you are doing.  1 Thessalonians 5:11 

 In our lives we are not 

exempt from difficult times. 

Like athletes during a race, we 

need friends and fans to 

encourage us to finish the race; 

words of encouragement help 

push through the pain. 

Christians are to encourage one 

another in a way that is 

sensitive to the needs of others 

and offer supportive words and 

actions. 

 Winds of adversity will 

blow at times in our lives and it 

is during those times we need 

Christian fellowship even 

more.  We need the counsel 

and the listening ear of a 

friend. That is what Stephen 

Ministry is about; a Christian 

friend who will listen, care, 

pray, provide scripture and 

allow God to give guidance to 

the path of peace. 

 A devotional I recently 

read said “God engineered us 

so we required the intertwining 

of genuine give and take 

fellowship. Even Jesus needs 

this. On the last night of His 

life, when the storms of satanic 

opposition began howling 

around Him, He asked for help: 

‘Stay here and watch with Me’.  

If Jesus sought support from his 

disciples in the midst of His 

trials, how much more do we 

need our brothers and sisters?” 

 We all need Jesus and 

the support of His followers. 

Consider requesting a Stephen 

Minister in the times you need a 

listening ear and a Christian 

friend.  We are here to serve.  

You may contact Pastor Scott 

or one of the Stephen Ministry 

team to request a Stephen 

Minister. 

 

Many Blessings abound to all, 

Patti Van Loo 

for the Stephen Ministry Team 

Lance Schuhmacher 
Tom Burkert 

Marge Burkert 
Carolyn Henderson 

Patti Van Loo 
Bill Buyers 
Jan Clay 
Rick Dell 

Mary Lou Dell 
Jim Rutherford 

Gloria Shadaker 
Judy White 

Nancy Milner 

Current  
Stephen  
Ministers 
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The following is an excerpt from the Heritage District newsletter, September 2020. 

“The needs of women, children, and youth around the world have not gone away.  Even if 

we as individuals are not able to go out and meet with our units in person, we can                      

continue to donate to meet our pledge for 2020. 

• Maybe we can imagine how much money we would have spent at a rummage sale 

and donate that amount without having to add any clutter to our homes. 

• Maybe we can calculate how much money we saved by not eating out during the past 

4 months and donate that amount. 

• Maybe we can see how much we have saved in gasoline by not driving so much and 

donate that amount. 

• Maybe each one of you has more creative ways to fund-raise or save money to donate 

in these times. 

No matter what, we need to plan how we can continue to support the mission of United 

Methodist Women, to serve the vulnerable women, children and youth in Michigan, in the 

United States and around the world.”  Mary Danforth, Mich. Conf. UMW Treasurer. 

If you can donate additional money this year, please send to Diane Griffin, treasurer.  It 

will be greatly appreciated.  Janet Adams, UMW President 

NUT SALES: Our nut sales will be offered again this year, only in a different way.  First, 

all orders will be prepaid.  Order forms are available in the church near entrances, in this 

bellringer or on the church website. Payment must be made at the time of order and can 

be made via cash, check or website under “GIVING” - nut sales is listed toward the                   

bottom.  Orders are accepted from September 20 through October 11.  If we do not have 

your payment, your order will not be made. Thank you for your understanding during this 

transition year.  Happy Ordering!        

   Nut Sales Committee: Linda Barasch & Marilyn Kelley 

Circles:  

 Grace Circle will meet October 8, 2020 at 6:00 PM. Pizza Dinner at Jan 

 Clay’s home by the pool. 

 Mary-Elizabeth Circle will meet October 22, 2020 at 7:00 PM. Location TBD 

 


















